Abuse of Network Services is an ongoing problem

By: Corey Sipe

A small percentage of the student population abuses the network making it slower for everyone, says Steve Frazier, Information Center Manager from the Information Technology Services Department (ITS).


The department has identified approximately six to ten students that are using twenty to thirty percent of the available bandwidth, leaving the other students with fewer resources. 


ITS tracks usage of the network and has determined that most downloading comes from students in the residential halls. They ask students to be mindful of how they use network resources.

Sometimes students have difficulties with logging onto the Internet and slow connection speeds because other students abuse the network by performing multiple, simultaneous downloads of games, music, and video files. Many students who heavily use the network use peer-to-peer file sharing applications such as Napster, Gnutella/Bear Share, Audio Galaxy, and Kazaa/Morpheus. Students who use the network’s resources heavily will continue to be monitored.

Many other universities limit students either to the amount that they can download at one time or to how much they can download over the course of a semester. For example, UCONN ITS department limits students to five gigabytes of Internet usage. Those who exceed this are automatically given a slower connection speed for the rest of the month. 

Eastern has no policy like this but may be forced to if students abuse the network to such a degree that other students are unable to get work done for their classes. 

Grace Engass, Director of Housing and Residential Life, explained that many residents use the residence hall computer labs, which are in five of the nine residential halls. She will recommend that future residential halls have computer labs. 


High Rise and Low Rise residents can now access a computer lab as a result of the High Rise renovations made during Spring 2001. Winthrop Hall residents also have access to a computer lab in their hall as a result of the installation of computers this past summer. 


It remains to be unseen whether the network upgrade will encourage users to hog resources more than before or whether the upgrade will result in faster network resources for everyone.

